DRAFT

SCLS Foundation Board Meeting Minutes
Thursday, April23, 2015
1:30 p.m.
Chester Room

4610 S. Biltmore Lane, Suite 101, Madison, WI  53718
Board Members Present:  P. Cox, P. Behling, C. Fesemyer, P. Hamon, P. Kaland, M. Furgal, K. Michaelis, M. Van Pelt  

Board Members Excused:  J. Pugh
Guests/Visitors:   M. Ibach
Call to order:  C. Fesemyer, Chair called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

Changes to the Agenda and Requests to address the Board:  None
Approval of January 22, 2015 minutes:  M. Van Pelt moved approval of the January 22, 2015 minutes.  P. Hamon seconded.   Motion carried.
Action Items:  
Review and sign IRS Form 990:  The form was signed and will be filed.
Approval of SCLS payments of foundation bills:   Bills were submitted for approval for payment to SCLS: $1,380 and $6,491 for 2014 SCLS Administrative fees; $948.62 for the Friends of Cottage Grove Foundation withdrawal; $5,274 for Lego Mind Storm kits and the digital buying pool.  M. Furgal moved approval of the bills for payment.  P. Kaland seconded.  Motion carried.

Financial Reports:
M. Van Pelt provided several documents for review.  A question was raised about the withdrawal of the Friends of Cottage Grove Foundation funds.  Because the Friends of Cottage Grove has been disbanded, who was the check made out to and who is receiving the funds?  M. Van Pelt will check with K. Goeden to determine who received the check.  
Also discussed at length was the 2016 disbursement amount and how it should be calculated.  K. Goeden, M. Van Pelt and P. Hamon will meet to discuss and develop a sustainable formula for fund disbursement and bring it to the July meeting for review and further discussion.
Foundation Newsletter:  M. Ibach presented the board with a draft copy of the newsletter.
Other Business:
a. AmazonSmile Update:  K. Goeden continues to work on this.

b. Conflict of Interest forms:  Each of the board members signed the conflict of interest form.

c. Wealth Management Policy:  A library invested in the foundation requested a check payable to the library director.  The Wealth Management Policy regarding the withdrawal procedure needs to be updated to indicate that any funds withdrawn from a foundation account need to be returned to the signatory authority.  M. Van Pelt will revise the Wealth Management policy to include a section on distribution policy and bring it back to the board for review. 
Cornerstone Award
a. Nominations for Cornerstone 2015:  P. Behling moved approval of the nomination of Pat Townsend for the Cornerstone Award Recipient.  P. Hamon seconded.  Motion carried.

Next Meeting July 23, 2015 at SCLS Headquarters at 1:30.  
Adjournment:  2:56 p.m.
Heidi Moe, Recorder

